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Despite everything going on in the world Fall will be here as scheduled!  While
this year has been anything but normal, I hope that you have had a chance to
visit the Huntsman Pool this summer and spend some time relaxing.  I would
like to thank all of the pool managers, head lifeguards, lifeguards, and
Hethwood Office Staff for making this 2020 pool season fantastic!  I truly
appreciate all of their efforts and hope to see everyone return for a (hopefully)
more normal 2021 season.  The Huntsman Pool will close for the season on
September 13th 2020 at 7pm and will remain closed until the start of the 2021
season.  Unfortunately, we were unable to open the new pool this season but
we will be eager to have the pool fully open for the community in Spring 2021.

We have increased the hours of operation for the new fitness center to Monday through Friday 6am-
9pm and Saturday-Sunday 7am-7pm.  We still close from 1pm-2pm for lunch and a midday cleaning. 
 Thank you to the staff that is working to keep the fitness center clean and safe for all residents.  We will
update everyone once we are able to open the rest of the facility for community use.

Please remember to follow all recommended CDC guidelines in regards to covid-19.  Please remember
to maintain at least six feet of social distance, wash your hands with soap and water, and to wear your
face covering.  Let’s all do our part to slow the spread and take care of our neighbors!

While we are unable to have in person events at this time, we are looking into planning some virtual
events for the fall.  If you have any suggestions then please contact us at info@hethwoodfoundation.com 

The Fitness Center and the Hethwood Foundation Office will be closed on Monday September 7th 2020
in observance of Labor Day.

Have a great end of Summer and beginning of Fall!


